
Lake Co. 4-H Auction Committee Secretary’s Report

June 27, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:22 pm by Nicole Kasparian. Nicole led the American and 4-H pledges.

The Secretary’s Report was made available as posted from the May 23, 2024 Meeting. Patti Nichols motioned to
approve Secretary’s Report, Connie Brittingham seconded. Motion was approved.

The Treasurer’s report was made by Julie Ziese. She stated the current balance is $16, 503.35. Connie
Brittingham motioned to approve Treasurer’s Report, Amy Hein Seconded. Motion was approved.

Old Business:
Nicole Kasparian stated that Butcher Block, Handfords, and Hobart Meats are secured for Auction. We are

waiting on T&J Meatpacking to get back with us, and also waiting on Butcher Block and T&Js for updated

pricing sheets.

Stephanie Neal has been working on a list of all of our Seniors, she still needs Poultry and Rabbit members. Patti
and Amanda will send them.
Nicole said that the paddles, Thank you cards, passes, and address stamps are all ordered. Julie will order new
paid and check stamps.
New Business:

Amy Hein stated that there has not been a return call from the designer of the Auction Banners. She will try
again.

Nicole stated that the Jimbos Ribeye Express menu is $8 for Hamburger/2Hot dogs with chips and drink or $13
for Ribeye Sandwich with chips and drink. Amy Hein and Ike Essary suggested offering all three options. Connie
Brittingham motioned to approve all three options for the Hospitality meal, Amy Hein seconded. Motion was
approved.

The Auction committee plans on mailing all passes and trifolds by July 12th. The trifold and auction sale book
paper has been ordered.

Auction Night Volunteer positions are as follows: Check In/ Check Out - Amanda, Jackie, Rachael, Nicole, Julie,
and Hannah. Podium: Don (Announcer), Debbie, Janet, and Julie

Nicole stated that we will possibly have a buy back bid from Benjamin, Amy Hein will contact him.

Nicole and the committee is compiling buyers from the last three years to send passes to. We also have extra
passes for those that need them for their buyers.

We have a box of new ink pens to hand out, so we don't have to order new ones.

Connie Brittingham asked if new records were added for egg classes, Nicole stated she will add them. Rabbit
Roaster was also added, and Supreme Heifer was added. Nicole will contact Tristan about wording for “Market
Doe Class” for Dairy Goats.

Auction committee needs signs made for the Auction Hospitality tent.

Auction is also offering 4-H families the option to purchase tickets for the cost of the Auction dinner Monday -
Thursday in the Auction tent.

Additional Correspondence: No correspondence
Educator Comments: There were no educator comments.

Connie Brittingham motioned to adjourn the meeting, Patti Nichols seconded, Motion was approved at 8:02 pm

Sincerely,
Amanda Woodworth
Auction Committee Secretary


